


Memorandum 
 
To: Shelly Schueller, Director,  
Wisconsin Deferred Compensation Program 
 
From:  Bill Thornton, Senior Portfolio Manager, 
Advised Assets Group 
 
Date:  October 6, 2011 
 
Re:  Allocation for the FDIC Option 
 
The M&I Bank of Southern Wisconsin permits the Wisconsin Deferred Compensation Board (the Board) to 
set the allocation of the FDIC option used in calculating the interest rate.  The allocation is composed of a 
floating rate portion based on the 3 month LIBOR less .40% reset each quarter and a fixed portion based on 
the 12 month LIBOR less .40% reset annually. 
 
Typically taking advantage of this blended rate requires setting a higher allocation to the floating portion  
(3 month LIBOR) in a rising interest rate environment.  Conversely, in a falling interest rate environment a 
higher allocation to the fixed portion (12 month LIBOR) is more beneficial.   
 
The historically low interest rate environment that has been in place since 2008 has continued unabated into 
the Fall of 2011.  The Federal Open Market Committee (FOMC) continues to target a Federal Funds Rate of 
between 0.0% and 0.25%, the same range that the FOMC has maintained since the end of 2008.  
Accordingly, the short end of the Treasury yield curve remains very flat with all maturities less than 5 years 
yielding less than 1.0%. 
 
Predicting the direction of short-term interest rates has historically been challenging.  However, based upon 
recent testimony from Federal Reserve Chairman Ben Bernanke concerning the overall state of the U.S. 
economy, it would appear that the FOMC does not foresee increasing the target Fed Funds Rate in the near 
future.  More specifically, the FOMC stated at its August 2011, meeting that “economic conditions were 
likely to warrant exceptionally low levels for the federal funds rate at least through mid-2013.”  As a result, 
we would not anticipate a substantial rate increase in the next several months. 
 
As of 10/5/11, current 3-month LIBOR is 0.38% and 12-month LIBOR is 0.86%.  These rates, in 
conjunction with the above factors lead AAG to recommend a 75% allocation to the fixed portion and a 25% 
allocation to the floating portion.  However, should the Board desire to take advantage of a higher fixed 
portion, a 100/0 split would also be prudent.  
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